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MANAGEMENT DISTRICT




Security and Enforcement Committee, 2:00 PM on March 20, 2017
Antoines’s Restaurant, 713 St. Louis St., New Orleans, Louisiana
MEETING NOTES

I.
Call to Order, Roll Call and Introduction of Attendees by Bob Simms, Co-Chair.
Security and Enforcement Committee members present:  Bryan Drude, Gail Cavett, Bev Fulk, Ann Kesler, Brittany Mc Govern, Co-Chair Bob Simms, Mike Tilbury.
Absent were Steve Caputo, Albin Guillot, Vincent Marcello, Dwyre McComsey, Dennis Pearse, Co-Chair Robert Watters.
Guests:  Ethan Ellestad, Bob Freilich, Exec. Director Emily Remington, Kimberly Rosenberg, Kendra Williams.
II.
Approval of March 2, 2017 Meeting Notes
Bev Fulk moved to make an amendment, adding Dennis Pearse as an absentee SEC member at March 2 meeting.  Meeting Notes then unanimously approved.
III.
Status of Cooperative Endeavor Agreement (CEA) 
Emily Remington reported that the CEA had just that day been approved by FQMD Board.  It will next go by the City and City Council before returning to FQMD May Board Meeting, with final working out of small details probably occurring soon thereafter at a Special Board Meeting.
IV.
French Quarter Task Force Oversize Vehicle Enforcement Plan
Bob Simms announced that a new daytime enforcement officer will work 70 hrs/week, 7 days/week and will also enforce illegal parking.  Chart showed staffing hours, with covered shifts 8 AM-2 PM and 3 PM-7 PM, and a backup officer.   A Patrol Plan with duties will go to OPSE, who will do the assigning based on officers’ other schedules.  Officers will need to be educated about French Quarter laws, so a guide will be developed for them.  Laws and enforcement will include pedicabs and bicycles.  This duty will probably begin in about 30 days.
Example photos were shown of oversize vehicles stuck when turning corners, and of heavy vehicles parking on sidewalks.  Although DPW has posted signs limiting trucks to 36’ long and buses to 31’ long (with fees), the signs continue being ignored.  A Task Force officer dedicated to this problem is a good solution for NOPD’s manpower shortage, and the new Task Force app now has an oversize vehicles category.  A device for measuring length of vehicles will be purchased, once cleared by City Attorney’s office as legal.
Bob showed separate ordinances for oversize trucks and buses, prompting discussion on definitions of regulations and fees, and the gray area defining different types of buses such as “party buses.”  Conclusion was that the City Attorney needs to weigh-in, and also give some guidance regarding stretch limos.  Hopefully all will be clarified before May FQMD Board Meeting.  Gail Cavett projected that fines coming to the City could be $1M.
V.
Mayor’s Security Plan
Emily reported on the March 13 Public Forum hosted by VCPORA and FQC, which was well attended by stakeholders.  Questions and concerns were posed to a panel consisting of representatives from many City departments, as well as law enforcement.  

Attendees were advised that 20 security cameras have already been installed on Bourbon St.  Another proposed deterrent commented on was bollards; retractable ones would be the first choice.  However, given the known and unknown state under FQ streets, that operation might not be feasible.  It was further stated that any type bollards installed would require monitoring management, an additional necessary expense. 
Addressing comments that money might be better spent building NOPD numbers, 8th District Cmdr. Nicholas Gernon had responded that actually retention has been the bigger problem, and that efforts to attract new officers can be enhanced with such recruiting incentives as “take home” cars, (Orleans Parish residents only), another item in the proposed budget.  It was also announced that Jackson Square will now be patrolled by a paid detail; previous oversight by French Market Corporation produced zero improvement.

Other items in the proposed budget plan were brought up by attendees at that meeting, generally reflecting a tone of skepticism, disapproval of how the money would be spent and the belief by many that proactive measures against terrorism are nearly impossible.
VI.
French Quarter Task Force Statistics and Feedback
Bob showed a chart of 8th District staffing numbers/locations, saying that compared to three years ago, staffing is just being shuffled around.  However, there is the feeling that Bourbon St. is showing improvement since the City struck a deal with State Troopers to work there dawn to dusk.  They are very good at backing up the Task Force.

Bob next summarized February 2017 FQTF statistics, noting that arrest numbers continue going up.   On this two-year anniversary of the Task Force, 100,000 miles have been driven, 34,000 calls have been addressed and 930 arrests made.   Locations with highest percentage of app calls remained about the same as January  -  highest around 700 block of Royal, 900 block of St. Louis (heavy drug activity) and 1300 block of Decatur.

“Hot Topic” of the moment is the problem of gutter punks (“travelers”) camping on Esplanade neutral grounds.  Cmdr. Gernon will inquire of the City Attorney about laws governing that problem, since New Orleans has no vagrancy laws.  Parks and Recreation Dept. has been extremely responsive to neighbors’ requests to remove trash, etc. left on neutral grounds.
Bob reminded attendees that the Task Force app is actually three apps – public, officer and administration.  Finalization is almost complete for trip sheets and time cards.  He reported that the app worked very well during Mardi Gras, and that officers are becoming quite good now they are better attuned to the Quarter.

VII.
Attendees agreed there was no need to change the next SEC meeting date; it will be April 17, 2017.

Meeting adjourned at 3:14 PM.
Notes compiled by Bev Fulk
